
Home Buyer Tax Credit Repayment Begins for 2008 
Buyers 
 
Most home buyers who claimed the federal tax credit of up to $7,500 for buying 
their first home in 2008 are required to start repaying the credit in 15 annual 
installments, beginning with their 2010 tax returns. 
 
The credit—some form of which was offered for qualified home purchases in 
2008, 2009 and 2010—has different repayment rules depending on when and 
under what circumstances the home was purchased. As tax season approaches, 
this may cause confusion among home buyers who received the tax credit. 
 
“It is important that home buyers consult a qualified tax professional to make sure 
they are receiving all the tax benefits as well as fulfilling the obligations of their 
home purchase,” said Bob Nielsen, chairman of the National Association of 
Home Builders and a home builder from Reno, Nev. “Homeownership tax 
incentives such as the home buyer tax credit and the mortgage interest 
deduction have helped millions of American families achieve their dream of 
homeownership.” 
 
The Internal Revenue Service is sending a letter to taxpayers who claimed the 
credit that explains if, when and how they have to repay it. There are different 
IRS letters for different situations, including a purchase of a home in 2008, 2009 
or 2010; a sale of a main home; or a change in the use of the main home. 
For example, a taxpayer who claimed the full $7,500 first-time home buyer credit 
on their 2008 tax return will repay $500 as an additional tax on their returns each 
year from 2010 to 2025, or until the home is sold or is no longer used as the 
owner’s principal residence. 
 
The credit for homes purchased in 2009 and 2010 does not have a repayment 
requirement unless the home ceases to be used as the taxpayer’s principal 
residence within three years of the purchase. 
 
The home buyer tax credit program expired for the majority of Americans in 
2010. However, the eligibility period was extended to April 30, 2011, for qualified 
service members who served official extended duty outside the United States 
between Dec. 31, 2008, and May 1, 2010. 
 
The IRS website at www.irs.gov contains detailed information about repayment 
requirements for the federal home buyer tax credit. For information about the tax 
benefits of homeownership, visit www.SaveMyMortgageInterestDeduction.com. 
For more information, visit www.nahb.org. 
 


